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Circular No. OMEDB/SKL/23/02                                   10th March 2023 
 
 
To:  ALL PARENTS & GUARDIANS OF SRI KUALA LUMPUR 
 
Dear Parents & Guardians, 
  
Drivers arriving early and queuing at Kewajipan roundabout 
 
Despite reminders not to do so, a number of Sri KL parents and drivers are still arriving 
early and queuing at the Kewajipan roundabout prior to picking students in the afternoon. 
This is causing a nuisance to other road users and affecting the School’s good relations 
with Majlis Bandaraya Subang Jaya (MBSJ) and the general public. 
  
Therefore, please be informed that, starting Monday 13th March 2023, the School will be 
working with RELA and the Subang Jaya Traffic Police to conduct daily monitoring of the 
Kewajipan slip lanes into and out of the roundabout. 
  
Drivers found queuing on these lanes at any time before 2.45PM will be asked to move on 
and return later. Non-compliance will result in disciplinary action which may include 
suspension of students and termination of enrolment. Drivers should also note that 
disobeying traffic instructions from RELA personnel leaves you open to compound fines 
from the police and possible court action.  
  
You have been warned, now please be part of the change you wish to see.  
  
Thank you for your kind cooperation. 
  
The Board of Management of Sri KL 
 


